Business Constituency Statement

To the ICANN Board public forum on new TLD applications November 2000
The Business Constituency, through its industrial and associations membership, represents over 28000 diverse commercial interests, both large and small. Interests on who want to conduct business on the Internet and whose goal therefore is a DNS that engenders consumer confidence.

We welcome this opportunity to address the ICANN Board and would first like to say that the BC does not as a policy seek to endorse any particular application but rather proposes a set of criteria against which TLD applications should be selected and rejected.

The purpose of these criteria –as is all recommendations from the BC- is the creation of an environment of consumer trust thus creating new names whilst reducing the potential for fraud, for deception and for confusion.

Foremost in these trust-creating criteria are the following:

· The expansion of the UDRP to each and every application

· Robust access with searchability to a cross-registry WhoIs database

· Clear and enforceable application requirements

· Clear grounds and procedures for revocation where there is bad faith

· Efficient enforcement of the charter for chartered TLDs

· A sunrise period for trademarks of at least 1 year standing

In addition, the BC urges the Board to be visionary –and to recognize the scale and ubiquitousness of the DNS in future. The Board must therefore recognize that scalability – that is scalability of the TLD built into its second level domain – will be the criteria for a stable, trusted and meaningful future of any new TLD.
In this respect, the BC is struggling with the concept of personal domain names in a world where there are millions of people with the same name. The BC wonders what sunrise period there will be for JohnSmith.per and Watanabe.nom. The answer we believe is to recognize that not everything has to be done at once: to set up a short term study to benefit from the experience of ccTLDs in personal domains would perhaps be a wise course of action.

Finally, we would like to raise some questions about international domain names. While we strongly welcome this development, it is clear that the questions of technical inter-operability are paramount. Get this wrong and we do nothing short of jeopardising the essence of e-commerce.

It is clear also that international domain names dramatically increase the potential for both good faith confusion and bad faith deception. To give but two simple examples – the Korean/Japanese/Chinese character set describing the trade name Hyundai – pronounced in Korean is a generic term for modern in the written character set.

A second example. Whilst character set simplifications lead to ASCII code differences, normal Chinese or Japanese would read Bank of China in Chinese and Central Country Bank in Japanese as the same names.

We urge the Board to study this carefully. Internationalised domain names are intended to bring the towering benefits of the Internet to the diverse peoples of the globe – we will fail if we bring instead a tower of Babel. Ladies and gentlemen, thank you for your attention.

